## **Town Council Meeting June 1, 2021**

Mayor Taylor called the meeting to order with all council members present. Attorney Drinnon was present also.

Property owners from Bell Road approached the board concerning the annexation of property off of Roy Messer Highway. They asked the current zoning and what the zoning will be once the property is annexed.

On a motion from Mr. Dukes, second from Mr. Stump, the minutes of the May 4, 2021 meeting were unanimously approved.

On a motion from Mrs. Strom, second from Mr. Dukes, Resolution #21-4, annexing the Jenkins property on Roy Messer Highway, passed unanimously in a roll call vote on second and final reading.

On a motion from Mr. Stump, second from Mrs. Strom, Resolution #21-5, adopting a plan of service for the new subdivision annexation passed unanimously in a roll call vote.

On a motion from Mrs. Voiles, second from Mr. Marshall, Ordinance #1-21, revising the water and sewer rates and tap fees, passed unanimously in a roll call vote on first reading.

On a motion from Mr. Marshall, second from Mr. Dukes, Ordinance #2-21, amending the 2020-21 fiscal year budget, passed unanimously in a roll call vote on first reading.

On a motion from Mrs. Strom, second from Mrs. Voiles, Ordinance #3-21, 2021-22 fiscal year budget, passed unanimously in a roll call vote on first reading.

On a motion from Mr. Dukes, second from Mrs. Voiles, Ordinance #4-21, pay adjustments for Mayor and Board, passed unanimously in a roll call vote on first reading.

On a motion from Mr. Stump, second from Mr. Dukes, Ordinance #5-21, amending the mobile food truck regulations, passed unanimously in a roll call vote on first reading.

On a motion from Mrs. Voiles, second from Mr. Marshall, Ordinance #6-21, amending the cost and replacement of trash containers, passed unanimously in a roll call vote on first reading.

On a motion from Mr. Dukes, second from Mr. Stump, Ordinance #7-21, amending the beer ordinance to reflect ABC rules, passed unanimously in a roll call vote on first reading.

Chief Cotter reported a busy month at the police department. The fire department is in the process of painting all the hydrants, as well as starting back the Cadet program for ages 14-17.

The Planning Commission did not meet in May.

The Splash pad is up and running and landscaping has been done around Kids Kountry.

Mr. Allsup reported that Matt Hatfield had gotten approval from CDBG to start the water line project down Rankin Road. Matt will come to the July meeting and discuss the sewer line by pass that is a pending project for the Sewer department.

The mowing is picking up with the weather. Paving is set to start next week.

Mr. Dukes reported on the Pine Fest meeting. The downtown dance will take place on September 17, 2021 and Chuck Henderson has agreed to be a DJ. Food trucks are also going to be asked to come. The festival on September 18 will start at 10 am. History Committee members are asking to borrow any quilts citizens might have to display at the White Pine Library. The bookstore is planning a pie contest as well as adding a jam/jelly contest this year.

On a motion form Mr. Stump, second from Mrs. Voiles, it was unanimously voted to pay bills.

Under announcements, Mayor Taylor reminded the board about the ribbon cutting at Weigel's on Thursday, at 10:30 am. A drop in breakfast will be held on June  $8^{th}$  at the Chamber to honor outgoing Derrick Collins, from 8:30-10 am.

On a motion from Mr. Dukes, second from Mrs. Voiles, it was unanimously voted to adjourn at 7:24 pm.

Fred Taylor, Mayor

Alvson Susong, Recorder